

St Robert of Newminster Catholic School and Sixth Form College



Biddick Lane, Washington, Tyne & Wear, NE38 8AF

Tel: (0191) 716 1700 Fax: (0191) 415 3801 Email: school@strobertofnewminster.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mr. D. Juric **Chair of Governors:** Mr. G. Moorhouse

Wednesday 19 August 2020

Dear Students

We hope that you are well and that the results you receive tomorrow are a deserved reward for your hard work. We know that the last few months have been a very difficult time for you. The uncertainty and public debate over your examination results, including recent *last minute* developments, will not have helped matters. We congratulate you on your efforts, and on the results, you will achieve.

The GCSE results you receive tomorrow will be based either on your *centre assessed grades* or your *moderated grades*, whichever are higher. This is following this week's announcement by the government regarding GCSE and A level results. This guarantees that students receive the highest grade available to them. These grades will be the ones used to inform progression to Sixth Form at St Robert's. However, we do urge students to make choices, not just based on grades, but also on advice from staff.

Cambridge National results (Health and Social Care) have been delayed by one week. These results will be based on either your *centre assessed grades* or your *moderated grades*, whichever are higher. Tomorrow you will receive your *centre assessed grade*. This is likely to be your final grade, and your final grade cannot be lower than this. Next week, school will receive your *moderated grades*. If the *moderated grade* is higher than the grade you receive tomorrow, then the higher grade will count.

BTEC students will receive results based on a combination of centre assessment and awarding body moderation.

We hope that you are pleased with the results you will receive tomorrow. We hope to welcome as many of you as possible back to the Sixth Form at St Robert's. However, whatever your plans, we wish you all the very best for the next stage of your education, and hope that you feel rightly proud of all that you have achieved during your time with us. Well done.

With our very best wishes

Mr D Juric (Head Teacher)

















